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Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

INSERVICE FOR STAFF BEGINS TODAY

"Where Do We Go From Here" is this year's inservice theme. Lots of
exciting activities are planned beginning today and running through
September 22. Highlights are the All-Staff meeting on Monday, September 19
at the Eugene Conference Center and the many workshops planned to help
staff chart a course into the 1990s. Check the back page of The Daily for
a complete listing of inservice activities scheduled this week. Read
Wednesday's Daily for an in-depth look at what the All-Staff meeting next
Monday is all about.

APPOINTMENTS

President Carter has announced staff appointments to the College Marketing
Council. The following staff will join those reappointments who were
announced in last week's Daily: Kate Berry, Joan English, Joyce Kofford,
Fred Loveys, Sharon Moore, Bill Porter, Tamara Pinkas, Susan Sutton, and
Libby Tower. The term is for one year. Marketing Council provides a forum
for discussing marketing concerns and for recommending marketing priorities
and strategies. The first meeting this year is scheduled for Friday,
September 30, 9-10 a.m., in the Board Room.

FALL WELCOME PLANNED

Many exciting activities are planned for the first week of classes to
welcome new and returning students.
- An information booth will be located in front of the PE building again
this year with free popcorn.
- Ping-pong balls will be dropped from a helicopter over Bristol Square in
front of the Center Building. Each ping-pong ball will be marked with a
number that corresponds to a prize.
- The Associated Students of LCC will sponsor a "blue-light special"—a
cart with free coffee and punch delivered twice a day to different
locations around campus.
- Food Services will hold a barbecue lunch featuring chicken,
corn-on-the-cob, baked beans and much more.

Departments are encouraged to decorate offices and classrooms.
Resource Center has offered to supply banners and posters.
Lynn at ext. 2342 or Joyce at ext. 2315 for those.

The Student

Please call

Staff are encouraged to locate their "Ask Me" buttons and wear them the
first couple of weeks of classes.

Watch The Daily for times and places of these events and much more about
Fall Welcome.

OF NOTE

- Susan Sutton, Institutional Advancement, won an honorable mention from
the Lane Literary Guild for her short story titled "A Man Comes In.

— uxane Prokop, IristitUuioxxal Advain-csmcnt,
chairperson of the Communications Committee for the Lane County Chapter of
the American Heart Association.
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She will serve a one-year term.

FOR THE CURIOUS

Don't miss the exciting surprise visitor to the Industrial Technology
Department on Wednesday, September 14, at 10 a.m. Come to APR 107 for a
photo opportunity and to put your curiosity to rest. Call Colleen Cairney,
ext. 2843, if you positively cannot wait until then to find out what this
is all about.

DAILY SCHEDULE

The Daily will be published on Monday and Wednesday this week and next. It
will resume its regular schedule on Monday, September 26. Send all
items for The Daily to me via campus mail, electronic mail, or drop them by
my office at ADM 210. Diane Prokop, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2591



September 12

All-Staff Coffee
Hosts:

Audience: all staff

Location: Cafeteria

8:00 - 9:00

Jack Carter, Interim President; LCC Board

Department Activities9:00 ● 3:00

LCCEA Meeting
Audience: all faculty
Location: Forum 308

Contact: Bill Mullin, ext. 2285

3:00-5:00

September 13

Department ActivitiesAll Day

New Student Program Orientations
Location: Theatre

Contact: Betty Vail, ext. 2244

9:00-3:00

September 14

Department Activilies8:0b -10:00

New Student Program Orientations
Location: Theatre

Contact: Betty Vail, ext 2244

Faculty Forum: Planning For The Future
An organizational and action meeting.

Location: Forum 310

Contact:

9:00-3:00

10:30 - Noon

Richard Null, ext 2446

Food For Thought
The Health Occupations Department invites all staff to a presentation on eating
disorders. Please call to reserve a space.

Presenter. Dr. Jean Ruble, specialist on eating disorders at
Sacred Heart Hospital
Forum 310

Kit Hopkinson, ext 2623

Our Indoor Environment: How Healthy Is The Air We Breathe At LCC?
Presenters: Steve John, Dave Wienecke, Sandra Ing
Audience: all staff

Location: Center Building 449
Contact: Steve John, ext 2446

1:00-3:00

Location:

Contact:

3:00 - 4:00

September 15

Department Activities8:00 - 1:30

New Student Program Orientations
Location: Theatre

Contact: Betty Vail, ext 2244

A Cultural Analysis of the Community College (With A Special Focus On LCC)
Presenter Ken Kempner, University of Oregon
Audience: ell staff

Location: Forum 308

Contact: Steve John, ext. 2446

9:00-11:00

1:30-3:00

Creation Of A Teaching ! Applied Research Center
Dr. Belcher has proposed a faculty resource and research center. A committee
has generated a possible sketch of this center. If this idea interests you, please
come to a discussion designed to get such a center going.

Audience: all staff

3:00-4:00

Location: Forum 308

Contact; Pat John, ext. 2439

Staff Mixer

Featuring live music by "Swing Shift", a forties-style swing band.
Jacquelyn Belcher, Vice President for Instruction

4:00 - 6:00

Host:

Audience: all staff

Location; Cafeteria

Contact; Jacquelyn Belcher, ext. 2308

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Secretary, full-time position for 10 months, half-time during the
summer, Study Skills, Secretary III, closes September 19.

Aide, Infant-Toddler Center, temporary position, 9/88 - 6/30/89,

continuation dependent on enrollment, Health Occupations, Aide 1, closes
September 19.

Assistant teacher, intern position, temporary, one-year appointment,
full time, 9/88 - 6/30/89, Health Occupations-Child development Center,
Aide III, closes September 19.

Disabled Student Services Aide, part-time 10-month position, variable
working hours. Specialized Student Services, Aide III, closes September
19.

Medical Clerk, half-time, 9-month position, Monday-Thursday 10 a.m. to 2
p.m., Friday 9 a.m. to 1 p.m., Student Health, Clerk II, closes
September 19,

-ADS-

FOR SALE,- Brown, chrome table with two leaves and eight chairs (chairs
are plastic covered brown-like wood on back, and avocado-green brocade

on front) - $200; queen-size hide-a-bed couch, light yellow floral print
covering I- $200. Both in excellent condition. Marie Nelson, Personnel
Services) ext. 2590

FOR SALE - Uniden cordless phone w/owners manual - $60; several pairs of
long, gold, brown and neutral drapes - four pair are floor length, five
pair are lined. Lovely hardware too. All in beautiful condition. Each
pair - $50. John Breeden, KLCC, ext. 2478 or Carolyn Spector, 485-6869



Wednesday, September 14, 1988

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY

- Industrial Technology Surprise, 10 a.m., APR 107
- "Faculty Forum: Planning for the Future,". 10:30 a.m. to 12-noon, FOR 310

- "Food for Thought," 1 to 3 p.m,, FOR 310
- "Our Indoor Environment: How Healthy is the Air We Breathe at LCC?", 3 to

4 p.m., CEN 449

- LCC Board of Education meeting, 7:30 p.m.. Board Room

The board meeting agenda for tonight includes discussion of the
presidential search and reports on the Guatemalan Project, fall term
enrollment, "Fall Welcome," and the College Planning Process.

MARKETING MONEY

This year's marketing budget includes $6,000 for use by departments or
services. The money is intended to serve a dual purpose: to help promote
specific LCC offerings or services and to help us learn what strategies are
effective. We plan to fund at least six proposals this year,
and applications are available from Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement,
ext.

Information

The first application deadline is September 26.
deadlines are October 31, December 5, January 9, February 6, March 6, April
10, and May 15.

2592. Later

OF NOTE

LCC Board of Education member Mary Unruh has been appointed director of
fund development and public relations for the Western Rivers Girl Scout
Council in Eugene. She formerly was a financial consultant with Shearson
Lehman Brothers.

GOLF TOURNAMENT NETS $6,500
Last week's Uncle Bud's LCC Open golf tournament for the LCC Foundation
should net about $6,500 for scholarships, according to Foundation Director
Joe Farmer. Some 76 golfers turned out at Shadow Hills Country Club for

the highly successful event. About 30 merchants donated prizes and 23
persons sponsored holes. Staff volunteers who helped with the event
included: Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, Carol Beckley, John Bredesen, Sue
Colvin, Vicki Ellison, Sally Gover, David James, Joyce Kofford, Cynde
Leathers, Dennis Mills, Jason Phipps, Bill Porter, Phil Powers, Carolyn
Spector, Dee Stephens, Beth Webb and Jane Wojcik. Sincere thanks to each.

FACULTY OPEN ENROLLMENT

If you are a faculty employee and are interested in changing from one
medical insurance plan to another—or adding a dependent to your medical or
dental insurance coverage—you may do so during open enrollment from
September 1 to October 15. All changes and additions received by Marie
Nelson, Personnel Services, by October 15 at 5 p.m. will be effective
November 1. Representatives from OEA Choice Trust and SelectCare will be
available to answer any coverage questions on Wednesday, September 21, from
9 a.m. to 12-noon in the northeast corner of the cafeteria.

NOW IS THE TIME

All faculty are invite to attend a meeting to develop a Teaching Resource
Center.

For information, contact Pat John, Study Skills, ext.
will be provided.

It will be held Thursday, September 15, 3 to 4 p.m. in Forum 308.
2439. Refreshments

JACKSON COUNTY CC TABLED

The proposal to allow residents of Jackson County (Medford, Ashland, etc.)
to vote on establishing a new community college has been tabled by the
State Board of Education,

levy of 20 cents per $1,000 of property value.
Commissioner for the Office of Community Colleges, said it would cost at
least 65 cents,

least minimal local funding.

Residents wanted to ask voters to approve a tax
Michael Holland,

He declined to recommend a college without assurance of at



All StaffTO

FROM Jack Carter

Interim President

All Staff Meeting,
September 19, 1988

RE

I realize that there may be some concern with the additional
costs involved in moving our annual All Staff meeting to the
Eugene Conference Center next Monday, September 19. Perhaps the
following information will help to alleviate some of those
concerns.

This year, during Inservice, all staff members are being asked to
provide input into the Collegewide goals and objectives. This is
part of the schedule approved by the Board of Education for

establishing the College Plan. As you recall, surveys were sent

throughout the College District asking for response concerning
educational and training needs of the community to provide
direction for the future of the College. Community input was
requested during the Community Forum, held in April. Now, as
part of the total process, the Board is waiting for a summary of
ideas and suggestions from staff prior to their final delibera
tions and decisions on these issues.

The Board has authorized that the campus be closed on Monday,
September 19, until 1:00 P.M. so that all staff can participate
in the All Staff session during Inservice. There is no space on

campus that can hold the total number of small groups of all

staff in the seating arrangement needed for discussion and
gathering information. The Conference Center is better suited to
the type of work session. Since a continental breakfast will be
served, there is no rental charged for the facility. The extra

cost (compared with the usual Fall breakfast on campus) of $8-900
did not seem out of line, since this larger facility can be
utilized for both the breakfast and the work session.

All staff are encouraged to participate in this important work
session from 7:30 - 12:00 on Monday, September 19. Free parking
is available in the area. If you are unable to attend, please

notify your department chair or supervisor prior to that date.

MEMORIAL SERVICE PLANNED

Friends of Marje Wynia-Takei and Dick Takei are invited to attend a

memorial service for Dick's son, Rickie, who died last week in a

construction accident. The service will be held Thursday, September 15,
at 12-noon at St. Judes Church (4330 Willamette). There will be a
gathering following the service at 1165 Barber Dr.

GRATITUDE EXPRESSED

I would like to thank you and express my gratitude for your prayers,
support and expressions of sympathy to my family and myself following
the recent death of my father. It is times like these that I am

reminded how special it is to be a part of the LCC community. For that
community is comprised of people who care about and reach out to others

when they are going through "tough times." Thank you for being you!
Joyce and Verne Whittaker and family

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Brown, chrome table with two leaves and eight chairs (chairs
are plastic covered brown-like wood on back, and avocado-green brocade
on front)

covering - $200. Both in excellent condition. Marie Nelson, Personnel
Services, ext. 2590

FOR SALE - Uniden cordless phone w/owners manual - $60; several pairs of
long, gold, brown and neutral drapes - four pair are floor length, five
pair are lined. Lovely hardware too. All in beautiful condition. Each
pair - $50. John Breeden, KLCC, ext. 2478 or Carolyn Spector, 485-6869

FOR SALE - American Standard gold double sink - $55; late model gold
Whirlpool 19 cu. ft. refrigerator with ice maker - $325; Harmony House
china, service for 12 with serving pieces, Dogwood pattern - $350; older
Kenmore automatic washer - $50; men's 10-speed, 26" bike - $55. All
items very good. Make offer or will consider trade for a car. Tillie
Ulam, Pood Services, 746-8786

FOR SALE - Franklin cone fireplace - $50; black and white television
with stand - $25; Smith-Corona electric typewriter (older model) - $15;
enclosed end table with door - $15. Debra Lamb, Adult Education, ext.
2915 or 689-1649

$200; queen-size hide-a-bed couch, light yellow floral print

LOST - Reward for lost Yorkshire Terrier, female, three pounds, short
hair, black and brown, has medical problem and needs medication. Last
seen in Springfield. Cherrill Hemminger, Admissions, ext. 2882 or
746-5090

NEEDED - Somebody to love and care for an affectionate, male, Basset
Hound named Dickie.

343-5346

Loves children. Leslie Rasor, ABE, ext. 2515 or
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TODAY

- Faculty Health Insurance Info Session, 9 a.m. to 12-noon, cafeteria
- TSA/Deferred Compensation Info Session, 9 a.m. to 12-noon, cafeteria
- Faculty Forum, 10:30 a.m., FOR 309

(The Forum will investigate and try to resolve non-contractional
problems for faculty. This will be an organizational meeting.)

KUGN TO PLAY LCC*S GREATEST HITS

For the next month or so, KUGN-AM radio will feature LCC news on their
Thursday "Morning Shows." Tune in to 590 at 8 a.m. this Thursday and you
will hear Jim Ellison talk about Weekend College, Next week, Doug White
will talk about the upcoming health care conference, and on October 6
President Carter will talk about the tax base election coming up November
8. If you have a special program or event coming up that you would like
the community to know about, give me a call. Diane Prokop, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2591

OF NOTE IN MASS COMMUNICATIONS

- Michael Hopkinson, instructor in the Mass Communication Department, was
named co-Broadcaster Educator of 1988 by the Oregon Association of
Broadcasters. He will receive the award at its annual fall meeting in
Portland. Hopkinson was cited for the quality of his teaching and for his
contributions in helping to prepare students for the business and art of
broadcasting.

- Scott Douglas, a Broadcasting/Visual Design and Production (B/VDP) major
in the Department of Mass Communication, was awarded an $800 Oregon
Association of Broadcasters scholarship for the 1988-89 school year.
Douglas hopes to earn his Associate of Applied Science Degree in B/VDP by
June, 1989.

- Former Mass Communication student Steven Bauder recently accepted a
position as director of a community cable access station in Worcester,
Massachusetts which is about 25 minutes from Boston. Bauder will design
and equip the entire facility with a start-up budget of $400,000.

- If you find yourself in the new EWEB building make sure you check out the
information video that is playing continuously in the lobby. Former Mass
Communication student Fleetwood Bernstein produced the video that
explains the major conservation features that went into the building's
design.

- Mass Communication instructor David Joyce has been chosen from hundreds
of artists nationwide to provide artwork for the newly remodeled Mahlon
Sweet Airport. His life-size photographs will portray people in flight
and will hang from the ceiling.

If your department has some good news to share with the rest of the campus,
give me a call. Diane Prokop, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2591

FAIR AND OPEN HOUSE

The LCC Siuslaw Area Center in Florence will host a computer fair and open
house on Thursday, September 22, 1 to 7 p.m. Special focus will be on
computers and software for home and business. Guest speaker Wes Doak,
Oregon State librarian, will talk about on-line searching, CD-ROM and more.
Visit with staff, enjoy refreshments and win a door prize. Everyone is
invited.

DEADLINE APPROACHES

If your department is planning to order any equipment or services with a
dollar value over $10,000 for award at the November 9 Board meeting,
specifications must be to Purchasing Services by September 23.
Cudmore, Purchasing, ext. 2571

Bob



FALL REMINDER

A variety of publications are available to staff to help with student
recruitment or to share with friends and neighbors: the "Go for Success"
brochure describes the College, its programs, philosophy, services and
costs; the cluster brochures are a series describing LCC programs which
could lead to employment in various fields; the 1988-89 college catalog
and, of course, the quarterly class schedule and report. All of these
publications are available in the Admissions Office. Susan Sutton,
Institutional Advancement, ext. 2593

A CLASS FOR STAFF

The Symphony Preview class is back this term. Check the class schedule

under "Contemporary Directions in Music" in the evening credit
offerings, or call Barbara Myrick, Performing Arts, at ext. 2650.

HOUSING NEEDED

International students are in need of houses or apartments to rent—they
are having a tough time finding any.
rent to international students should contact me.

Counseling, ext.

Staff members who would like to

Mason Davis,
2239

-ADS-

FALL CLEAN-UP SALE - Nineteen-inch Zenith color television - $90.

Macintosh external 400K drive - $70. Pink Schwinn 20" three-speed

girl's bike - $45. Twelve-inch "first" bicycle/training wheels - $35.
Sears cross-country ski machine - $45. Jogging treadmill with
speedometer - $30, Toddlers seat for back of bicycle - $5. Dwight
Miller, Math, ext. 2392 or 687-1055

FOR SALE - Established business making insulated window shades.
Including inventory, large work table, training, and more.

Caccia, Adult Education, 747-8792

Linda de

SURVEY IN THE WORKS - I am conducting a survey for the Lane Transit
District. If there were an express bus service from the River Raod
Transit Station to LCC, would you ride the bus on a regular basis?
Please reply in writing, include your name, address, and home phone
number. Michele Reniff, CWE, ext. 2658

Lane Community College

Art Faculty Exhibition
September 26 — October 21,1988

Art Department Gallery
Lane Community College

Eugene, Oregon
Gallery Hours, Monday-Thursday, 8 a.m. -10 p.m.

Friday. 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

The Great

Entertainment

Escape'88-89!
3 Plays for $16

¥
Biloxi Blues

Deathtrap
Stop the World

Reception for the artists

Friday, September 30, 7 — 9:30 p.m.
and more

726-2202

9 a.m.-1 p.m.

weekdays
FACULTY

ART & APPLIED DESIGN DEPARTMENT

Weltzin ‘'Bill” Blix

Bruce Dean

Harold Hoy
Nancy Hoskins
Sharon Jones

David Joyce

Ravitej Khalsa

Joyce Kommer
Laura Koranda

Rick Laurance

Satoko Okito

Richard Quigley
Thomas Rubick

Craig Spiiman
Walt Stevens

James Ulrich

Betsy Vander Schaaf
Dan White

Bruce Wild

Rosco Wright

September 22

Staff Mixer and The LCC Follies
A chance for staff to socialize and to witness six tastefully humorous,

topically felicitous skits presented by well-known and well-meaning Lane
Community College staff members.

LCCEF, LCCEA Management Steering Committee

1:30- 5:30

Hosts:

Audience: all staff

Location: Cafeteria
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TODAY

- "Etouffe” (Cajun Rock), 12-noon to 1 p.m., Bristow Square
- ASLCC Coffee & Punch Cart, 10 to 11 a.m. and 2 to 3 p.m.

- KLCC/Northwest Passage (89.7-FM), 4:30 to 5 p.m.
Jane Wojcik talks about the upcoming Health Care Challenges conference

WHERE, OH WHERE?
Where on campus can you go for first aid, to buy a newspaper or bus tokens?
Where should you direct the student who stops you on campus to ask a
question? What about the neighbor who assumes you know everything about
LCC? We all want to provide students the best experience possible, but it's
tough if we don't have the information to help them. The "Where to Find
It" sheet attached to this Daily has a lot of the answers. It was prepared
by Counseling and is being brought to you by the Marketing Council and
marketing budget. Please read it over and keep it for reference. You
probably will find information here of interest to you as well as to
students. Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592

BE PART OF 'PROJECT GOOD NEWS'

You've no doubt, over time, read in The Daily and heard, seen, and read in
the mass media a continuing series of good news items about LCC and its
people. We're grateful to all who have tipped us through the years about
the positive achievements going on throughout the College. Your help is
invaluable in our effort to share news about your good work. We're
formalizing this effort a bit more at this time to see if we can get an
even larger share of the media spotlight. We invite you to continue to
call with news tips, story and feature ideas, picture possibilities, etc.
In addition, we'd like to have a person appointed in each department as
"volunteer reporter," as an extra dimension. We would plan to meet with
the reporters to answer questions about media requirements and explain what
extra coverage we might expect. Soon, we'll be sending copies of most
print media stories out to departments, to show what's happening—at least
with the 30 percent of LCC coverage that's printed. We hope this extra
activity can motivate an accelerated stream of good news about our College
traveling in the direction of prospective students, prospective donors,
voters, and friends. With your help, it can happen. Please consider being
part of Project Good News. If you would like more information or would
like to be a "volunteer reporter," call me. I'm at ext. 2591. Diane
Prokop, Institutional Advancement

HEARTY THANKS EXTENDED

LCC will present "Health Care Challenges: Igniting Issues and Ideas" on
October 13 and 14 at the Eugene Hilton. I would like to extend a hearty
thanks to all individuals who have helped with the publicity and promotion
of the conference: Diane Prokop, Diane Dann, Larry Romine, Gary Anderson,
Edna Kennel, Trish Weeden, Beth Webb, Loreta Pritchard, Jacquee Belcher,
Jane Wojcik, Shannon Kracht, Sheila Early, Larry Murray, Vicki Ramsey...the
list goes on. Thanks again for a job well done! Doug White, Health
Occupations

LCC JOINS UP

The College has decided to join the new national consortium on

institutional effectiveness being organized by Mt. Hood CC president Paul
Kreider. The Daily will share details as the organization is formed and
LCC staff get involved.

SHORTS

- If you have LCC lawn signs, please turn them in to Dick Hillier
(Administrative Services) or Larry Warford (Office of the President) as
soon as possible.

- Don't forget to wear your "Ask Me" Buttons during the first two weeks of
classes. If you don't have one, call Joyce Kofford, ext. 2315—she has a
few extra.



TASK FORCE UPDATE

Thanks to all our staff who attended the inservice session on Monday at
the Eugene Conference Center. Your participation and enthusiasm were

wonderfulI The Planning Task Force will provide periodic feedback to
staff through September and October as the results are examined. The

Task Force will use your input to identify key areas of focus for the
coming years. These will be recommended to President Carter for his

adoption. The identified areas will be used to guide departmental
planning and budget allocations. Thanks again for your involvement.
Stay tuned for the next steps! Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts and the
Planning Task Force

LCC REPS NEEDED

If you know of students who would be good representatives of LCC to

visit local high schools to promote the College, please call Shan Titus
in Admissions, ext. 2688. We're looking for students within five years
of high school graduation who are articulate, attractive, and positive
about their LCC experience. CWE credit, work study and free
transportation available in exchange.

TUITION WAIVER PROCESS

To take advantage of the tuition waiver benefit, fill out a Tuition

Waiver form, get the proper signature from your supervisor, then forward
to Personnel Services for authorization. Personnel will return waivers

to the submitting department and it is the employee's responsibility to
turn waivers in to Financial Services. Carol Woodman, Personnel
Services, ext. 2847

INTERESTED IN LOSING WEIGHT?

Are you interested in losing weight before the holidays? If enough
people are interested, we will conduct a "Weight-Loss" contest this
term. Please indicate your interest by calling Trish Kocher, Personnel,
ext. 2283, or leave a message at the Personnel Services Office, ext.
2211. '

CLASS FOR STAFF

Wayte Kirchner, Performing Arts, invites staff and students to sing in
the noon-hour chorus. Christmas melodies from the year 1582 will be
used as well as ten carols by Anders Ohrwall. All singers are

welcome. Register for Chorus, seq. #1168.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Twenty-five foot Lancer sailboat, shoal draft keel, Honda
outboard, tandem trailer, d.s., sleeps six, and many extras. Excellent
condition. Paula Chan-Gallagher, KLCC, ext. 2224 or 484-7103

FOR SALE - Beef, 1/4 or 1/2, cut and wrapped to your specifications, $2
per pound. Ron Mitchell, Social Science, ext. 2430

HELP A FREEZING ARTIST - Need a small woodstove to heat studio. Tripp
Sommer, KLCC, ext. 2222 or 345-7760

FALL CLEAN-UP SALE - Nineteen-inch Zenith color television - $90.

Pink Schwinn 20" three-speed
Twelve-inch "first" bicycle/training wheels - $35.

Jogging treadmill with
Toddlers seat for back of bicycle - $5. EJwight
2392 or 687-1055

Macintosh external 400K drive - $70.
girl's bike - $45.
Sears cross-country ski machine - $45.
speedometer - $30.
Miller, Math, ext.

MONDAY TUESDAY THURSDAYWEDNESDAY FRIDAY

Vegetable Cheese #29

Beef Noodle ● 62

Chile

Dilled Beef Veg # 10
Chicken Gumbo

Chili

Beef Barley
Scottish G 60

Chili

Ham G Bean

Summer Veg Pot #32
Chili

iome Style Split Pea #2

Savory Chicken
:hili

VeW.Alfred #27
Omelette Picnic

Fish Wich/Cole Slaw

BBQ Chicken

Turkey Grill
3 Cheese San

Roast Beef

Pizza

Curried Tuna Melts #14

Baked Ham W/Sauce
Pizza

Farmers Brunch

Baked Fish

Veg Hero #4
^ot Pastrami/Krout on B

Mixed Veg
Buttered Beets

Ranch Pries

Spinach
Cauliflower

Rice

Broccoli

Stewed Tomatoes

Scalloped Potatoes

Peas G Mushrooms

Corn

Noodles

.reen Beans G Onions

ITellow Squash
l^arsley Buttered Potato

Florentine Beef Bate#7 Cajun Chicken Jambalay i.Lasagne Beef Burgundy W/Noodles Italian Beef Patties

W/Gravy

Gardener's Delight
f 94

Zucchini Pancakes

#73
Vegetable Cheese Bake
# 49

Broccoli Cheese Quiche Sgg Roll w/Fried Rice

BBQ Chicken Roast Beef Veal Alfred Baked Heun H/Sauce Baked Fish



Where to IFind lit at ILCC

ServiceLocation Extension

Counseling Deprt., Center Bldg., Second Floor

Student Services, Downtown Ctr., 1059 Willamette
LCC Catalog (see below)

2204ACADEMIC ADVISING

2940

ACADEMIC CALENDAR 1988-89

(Important Dates to Know)
ADDING A CLASS

(After registration)
ADDRESS CHANGE

ADMISSIONS APPLICATION

2295

726-0644 ClassLIne

Student Records, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 210A

Admissions Office, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 210
Student Services, Downtown Ctr., 1059 Willamette
Downtown Ctr, 1059 Willamette

Cafeteria, Northwest Corner
Counseling Dept., Center Bldg., Second Floor
Art Math Bldg., First Floor; Library,Center Bldg., Second Floor

Physical Education Bldg., Dept. Office, Rm 206
Library,Center Bldg., Second Floor
ClassLIrw

Center Bldg., Second Floor
1059 Willarrette

Bookstore, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Bookstore, Downtown Ctr., 1059 Willamette
Student Re^urce Center, Center Bldg., Second Floor

Downtown Ctr., 1059 Willamette
Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 242
Council ng Dept., Center Bldg., ^nd Floor
Student Services, Downtown Ctr., 1059 Willamette

Counseling Dept., Center Bldg., Second Floor
Student Services, Downtown Center, 1059 Willamette

Career Information Center, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Admissions Office, Counseling Dept., Center Bldg., Second Floor

and Information Window, Administration Bldg., First Floor;
Downtown Center, 1059 Willamette

Library, Center Bldg., Second Flwir
Career information Center, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Child Development Center, Health Bldg., Rm 119
Adnrissions Office, Center Bldg., Second Floor

The Torch, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 205
Student Activities, Center Bldg., Second Floor

Bookstore, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Counseling Dept.,Center Bldg.,Second Floor
library. Center Bldg., Second Floor
Counseling Dept.,Center Bldg.,Second Floor
eWE, Apprenticeship Bldg.,Second Floor
English, Foreign Language & Spe«;h, Center Bldg.
Fourth Floor, Rm. 450
Dental Hygiene Clinic, Health Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 275
Dolores May, Specialized Services, Center Bldg., Second Floor,
Rm.213C; Aide, Rm. 213
Student Health Services, Center Bldg., First Floor, Rm. 126
ClassLIne

1059 Willamette, Eugene
Student Employment Office, Forum Bldg., Rm. 311
Downtown Ctr., 1059 Willamette
Forum Bldg., Rm. 301

Student Health Services, Center Bldg., First Floor, Rm. 126
Class Sctedule, The Torch (last Issue of each term)
Center Bldg., Second Floor
Student Health Services, Center Bldg., First Floor, Rm. 126
Student Records, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm 210A
3ti.fiJent Records, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm 21OA
Financial Aid,Center Bldg.,Second Floor
Student Health Sen/lces, Center Bldg., First Floor, Rm. 126

Apprenticeship Bldg., Secortd Floor, Rm. 201
Dolores May, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 213C
Student Activities, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Admissions Office, Center Bldg., Second Floor Rm. 210

2213

2207

ADULT EDUCATION OFFICE

AUTOMATIC TELLER MACHINES

ALCOHOL & DRUG ASSISTANCE

ART EXHIBITS

ATHLETICS

AUDIOVISUAL EQUIPMENT (Student Use) 2220

AUDIT, HOWTO REGISTER
BOOKSTORE (Main Campus)
BOOKSTORE (Downtown Center)

BUS FAST PASS TOKEN

2252

2204

2409

2215

726-0644

2256

2942

2256

BUS SCHEDULES (LTD)
BUSINESS ASSISTANCE CENTER

CAMPUS MINISTRY

CAREER COUNSELING ASSISTANCE

2342

2255

2814

2204

2940

CAREER PLANNING 2204

2940

CAREER INFORMATION SPEAKERS

CATALOGS,LCC

2297

CATALOGS (Other Colleges) 2220

2297

2524CHILDCARE

CLASS SCHEDULE

CLASSIFIED ADS (Free)

CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS

COLLEGE MEMORABILIA

COLLEGE TRANSFER INFORMATION

COPY MACHINE-COIN OPERATED

COUNSELING

CREDIT FOR WORK EXPERIENCE

DENALI (Student Literary Magazine)

2207

2654

2336

2256

2204

2204

2203

2830

DENTAL CLEANING X-RAYS

DISABLED STUDENT SERVICES

2206

2662

2665

DROP A CLASS (After Registration)
DOWNTOWN CENTER

EMPLOYMENT/PLACEMENT OFFICE

ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE

EVENING/WEEKEND COLLEGE

FAMILY PLANNING

FINAL EXAM SCHEDULE

FINANCIAL AID

FIRST AID

GRADE CHANGE

GRADUATION INFORMATION

GRANTS FOR STUDENTS

HEALTH INSURANCE (Student)

HIGH SCHOOL COMPLETION, ADULT

HONOR SOCIETY (Phi Theta Kappa)
HOUSING INFORMATION

INTERNATIONAL STUDENT ADMISSION

726-0644

726-2252

2217

2253

2360

2665

2205

2665

2213

2213

2205

2665

2214

2433

2336

2207



INTERNATIOWAL STUDENT ADVISING

INTERNATIONAL STUDENT ASSISTANCE

INTRAMURAL ACTIVITIES

JOBS,STUDENT
KLCC (89.7 on the FM dial)
LIFE EXPERIENCE ASSESS. PROGRAM

LEARNING RESOURCE CENTER aibrary)
LEGAL SERVICES

LOANS (Student)

LOST AND FOUND

MAIL BOX (U.S.)

MAJOR, CHANGE OF

MAPS, CAMPUS

2204 Counseling Dept., Center Bldg.,Second Floor
Mason Davis, Counselor, Center Bldg., Rm. 221

Physical Education Bldg., Dept. Office, Rm. 206
Employment/Placement Office, Forum Bldg,, Rm. 311
Forum Bldg., Second Floor
Downtown Center, 1059 Willamette
Center Bldg., Second Floor
Student Activities, Center Bldg., Second Flror
Firiancial Aid, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Security, Campus Services, Second Floor, Rm. 205

Lobby, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Counseling Dept., Center Bldg., Second Floor

Counseling Dept., Center Bldg.,Second Floor
Information Window, Administration Bldg., First Floor
Multicultural Center, Center Bldg., Fourth Floor, Rm. 409
The Torch, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 205
West entrance cafeteria

Adult Education Office, Downtown Center, 1059 Willamette

Student Activities, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Security, Campus Services, S^nd Floor, Rm. 205
Dolores May, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 213C; Aide, Rm. 213
ClassLine

Financial Services, Administration Bldg., First Floor

Counseling Dept., Center Bldg., Secorel Floor
Stu(tent Activities, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Library,Center Bldg., Second Floor

Counseling Dept., Center Bldg., Second Floor
East cafeteria

Admissions Office, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 210
Student Resource Center, Lobby, Center Bldg., Second Fl«>r
Financial Aid, Center Bldg., Second Floor

Campus Services Bldg., Second Floor, R. 205
Bookstore, Center Bldg.,S««nd Floor
Associated Students of LCC, Center Bldg., Rm 479

Center Bldg., Lobby, Second Floor
Cooperative Work Experience Dept., Apprenticeship Bldg., Second Floor
Counseling Dept., Center Bldg., Second Floor
Telecourse Dept., Center Bldg., Rm. 235
Center Bldg., Lobby, Second and Fourth Floors
Cafeteria, Health Blc^. breezeway. Apprenticeship Office area.

Library, Performing Arts lobby, and Machine Technology
Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 227

Center Bldg., Second Floor (by library)

2239

2215

2812

2212

2939

2220

2340

2205

2558

2204

MULTICULTURAL STUDENT SERVICE

NEWSPAPER (LCC Student)
NEWSPAPERS

NOrCREDlT COURSES

NOTICES, POSTING OF
PARKING INFORMATION

PARKING PERMITS (Disabled Students)
PASS/NO PASS GRADE OPTION

PERSONAL CHECKS (Cashing Of)
PERSONAL PROBLEMS

PHOTO IDENTIFICATION--DAY

PHOTO IDENTIFICATION--NIGHT

REGISTRATION ASSISTANCE

RENAISSANCE PJ3DM RESTAURANT

RESIDENCY QUESTIONS

RIDE SHARE

SCHOLARSHIPS

SECURITY (After hours, 746-8495)
STAMPS

STUDENT GOVERNMENT

STUDENT RESOURCE CENTER

SUPERVISED FIELD EXPERIENCE

TELECOURSE INFORMATION

TELECOURSE MONITORS Z, TAPES

TELEPHONES (Student Use - Free)

TELEPHONES (Coins)

2276

2654

2252

2336

2558

2662

726-0644

2602

2204

2336

2220

2204

2207

2342

2205

2558

2256

2330

2342

2203

2204

2260

TESTING AND ASSESSMENT

TEXTBOOK EXCHANGE BOARD

TEXTBOOK, PURCHASES AND RETURNS

(Main Campus Courses)
(DTC Courses)
THEATRE INFORMATION/TICKETS

TOKENS, BUS

TORCH (Student Newspaper)
TRANSCRIPTS

TUTORS

TYPEWRITERS (Student Use)

TUITION PAYMENTS

VENDING MACHINES

VETERAN'S BENEFITS

WHEELCHAIR EMERGENCY REPAIR

WITHDRAWAL FROM COLLEGE

(first three weeks only)
(After the fourth week of classes)
WOMEN’S PROGRAMS

WORKSTUDY

2324

2342

2256 Bookstore, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Bookstore, Downtown Ctr. Basement

Performing Arts Bldg.
Bookstore, Center Bl(^., Second Floor
Torch Office, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 205
Student Records, Center Bldg,, Second Floor, Rm. 21OA

See specific department or Multicultural Center
Downtown Center, Basement

Financial Services, Administration BLdg., First Floor
Cafeteria

Veteran’s Office, Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 217
Dolores May, Specialized Serv., Center Bldg., Second Floor, Rm. 213C

2942

2202

2256

2654

2213

2602

2664

2662

726-0644 ClassLine

Student Records, Center Bldg., Second Floor
Women’s Awareness Center, Center Bldg., Rm. 213
Financial Aid, Center Bldg.,Second Floor

2207

2353

2350

Prepared by LCC Counseling Department.

Distributed to staff by Institutional Advancement as part of marketing activities.

Please help us keep this current and accurate. Call Charlene Bltnn, ext. 2204, with
corrections.
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Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY

"Jaywalkers” (reggae music), 12-noon to 1 p.m., Bristow Square
Free ice-cream cones at Snack Bar

LEADERS PROJECT APPLICATIONS INVITED

President Jack Carter is inviting classified, faculty and administrative
women at LCC to apply for leadership development training. The Leaders
program is sponsored by the Council of American Association of Women in
Community and Junior Colleges.

Minimum qualification is a master's degree or a bachelor's degree for an
employee in an administrative/supervisory role. Former recipients of this
national opportunity include: Mabel Armstrong, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts,
Julie Baker, Diane Dann, Judy Dresser, Helen Hunter, Sandra Ing, Linda
Loft, Marie Matsen, Sharon Thomas, and Laura Weaver.

For information and applications, contact Helen Hunter, ext. 2360, one of
the other leaders, and/or attend a brown-bag discussion meeting in the
Board Room on Friday, September 30, 12-noon to 1:30 p.m. Applications are
due to Helen Hunter, FOR 301, by Wednesday, October 19.

WHERE, OH, WHERE...

Well we asked that you let us know about errors and thank goodness you did.
The "Where to Find It" list attached to Monday's Daily listed the
ClassLine number incorrectly. Fortunately, most students rely on the Class
Schedule for that number. It should have been 747-0644. We hope you kept

your copy for reference. Please make this change. Charlene Blinn,
Counseling

SHOULD COLLEGE LEASE HECETA HOUSE?

LCC's lease on Heceta House on the coast is up for renewal. Since there
are a number of costs that go with the place, the College is wondering if
it can afford to keep the facility. If you have feelings for or against
and want to feed them into the decision-making process, send your opinion
to Dean Larry Warford in the Office of the President.

WELCOME

- Please join Personnel Services in welcoming Michael Ridderbusch as the
records management/archives specialist. Michael has a bachelor's degree in
music from Western Washington University, as well as an M.M. and M.L.S.
from the University of Washington. For the past year he has been project
archivist at the U of O library. Michael's hours will be 8 a.m. to
12-noon, Monday through Friday.

-Michele Reniff has been hired by the CWE Department as a secretary for the
Proficiency Skills: Injured Workers Retraining Program which, according to
Michele, is "an excellent program that gives injured workers the
opportunity to take LCC classes and be retrained through CWE." Michele is a
former CWE student, an LCC honors graduate from the Office Administration
program, and the recipient of the 1986 LCC business "Student of the Year"
award. Michele enjoys working with the people here and thinks that "LCC
offers many opportunities for educational and experiential advancement
because it is at the forefront of the market."

- Lynne Welters has recently accepted a temporary assignment in CWE as
administrative assistant, following Judy North's decision to take a
10-month leave of absence to pursue her education at the U of O. Community
college life is a familiar environment for Lynne. She recently left an
administrative assistant position at Mt. Hood Community College where she
worked with the associate deans of business and computer technology and
engineering and industrial technology. "As a former CWE student, I know
the value of a positive work ethic. A guided work experience is a win-win
situation for the student, the employer, the college and the community
at-large. I am pleased to be a member of the CWE team and look forward to
making many new acquaintances at LCC."



FAREWELL PLANNED

Join us in saying farewell to Vonnie Ross of Study Skills on Friday,
September 30, 2 to 3 p.m., CEN 468.
at ext. 2420.

Call Barbara Hasbrouck for details

GO FOR SUCCESS

Two LCC departments had surprise visits from interim President Jack
Carter last Friday when he presented the Collegers marketing award to
Ginger Yamamoto, High School Relations, and Sally Gover, Institutional
Research, Planning and Evaluation. The purpose of the award is to
recognize staff who go above and beyond the call of duty in supporting
LCC's marketing activities. Ginger, whose responsibilities include
leading campus tours and representing LCC at off-campus events, was
recognized for being "unfailingly cheerful and courteous" and always
ready to help with LCC's efforts to welcome high school students and
visitors. Sally Gover, who is secretary in the planning office and who
maintains the marketing library, was recognized for providing critical
secretarial support for many marketing and marketing research
activities. Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement

MANAGEMENT UPDATE

At its meeting last Friday the management group decided to elect two
representatives to the Presidential Search Committee with one

representative from Instruction and one from Student
Services/President's Complex/Administrative Services. There will be a
major time commitment for those persons selected. It may involve
traveling to the home campuses of the finalists. If you are a manager

and would like to serve, please contact me by Friday, September 30.
Sandra Ing, Specialized Student Services, ext. 2666

CHILD CARE AVAILABLE

Child care is available to students enrolled in evening classes

beginning this term. The program is open to children ages three to five
from 5:45 to 8:15 p.m., Monday through Thursday. The cost is $3 per
child per night and includes a hearty snack for each child. For more
information, call 747-4501, ext. 2519 between 8 a.m. and 12-noon, Monday
through Friday.

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Secretary III, Electronics, closes October 6.

Box Office Supervisor, half-time, Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. to 1
p.m.. Performing Arts, Clerk IV, closes October 6.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Twenty-five foot Lancer sailboat, shoal draft keel, Honda

outboard, tandem trailer, d.s., sleeps six, and many extras,
condition.

Excellent

Paula Chan-Gallagher, KLCC, ext. 2224 or 484-7103

FOR SALE - Beautiful computer terminal. It is smaller so takes less
desktop space. The ergonomic display is brighter and easier to read.
It works well with the LCC mainframe. Can replace your HP terminal.
Its display is 14" and it tilts/swivels and can show characters in
green, highlight, reverse video, underline, blink and even 132 columns.
The keyboard has a two-height adjustment, calculator keypad, separate

cursor keys, multiple function keys and is flex-cord connected to the
display. The device is fast—more than 38,000 bits per second with the
mainframe and over 19,000 bits per second with a printer. (Yes, it
handles a printer.) The unit can be setup to emulate any of several
terminals making it easy to work with the mainframe currently in use or
one likely to be used in the future. This machine retails for $400,
however it is available to an LCC department at a much lower cost. Jim
Cox, ext. 2368 or 2393.

FOR SALE - Beef, 1/4 or 1/2, cut and wrapped to your specifications, $2
per pound, will deliver. Ron Mitchell, Social Science, ext. 2430

EmilyFOR SALE - Conn theatre organ, model 642, with bench - $1,800.
Rasmussen, Financial Services, 683-9039 or 746-0384 after 5 p.m.

HELP A FREEZING ARTIST - Need a small woodstove to heat studio.

Sommer, KLCC, ext. 2222 or 345-7760

Tripp

NEEDED - I'm looking for a reasonable, centrally-located space which
could be used as a simple woodshop. It doesn't need to be fancy but it
does need to be dry and secure. A garage or small outbuilding would be
ideal. David Joyce, Art/Mass Communication, ext. 2416 or 2474
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TODAY

- "The Drivers" (rock n roll), 12-noon to 1 p.m., Bristow Square

SURVEY SHOWS STRONG WEEKEND POTENTIAL

Nearly 30 percent of Eugene-Springfield residents planning to take LCC
classes would prefer weekend classes. Interest in weekend classes was
highest among people 25 to 49, and there was more interest in Saturday
classes than Friday night classes. These are a few highlights from LCC*s
portion of a survey conducted recently by Mar%Stat marketing research firm.
LCC introduced a Weekend College this fall. The survey also yielded
information about interest in telecourses and other LCC alternatives. The

results will be summarized and routed to various college units soon. In
the meantime, interested staff can read the full report in either the
research (first floor ADM) or marketing (ADM 209) offices. The survey was
paid for with marketing money. Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts chairs the
research subcommittee of the Marketing Council. Diane Dann, Institutional
Advancement/Marketing

DISCOVER YOURSELF

Join the "Fit For life" conditioning class for staff. Discussion, activity
instruction, and physical testing sessions will give you a good start
toward developing your personal exercise program. Attend the first meeting
on Tuesday, October 4, at 11:30 a.m. in HEA 269. For more information,
call Kurt Schultz, ext. 2545.

NAME THE NEW DELI

The Work Activity Center is sponsoring a contest to name the new deli at
the downtown center. The deli is used as a training center for the
developmentally disabled. Entries will be accepted until October 14. The
winner will receive two free lunches. Direct entries to Howard Bird at the

Work Activity Center.

THANKS

We want to thank Dave Loos and Kay Tschetter for the time and effort they
put into the recent four-day white-water raft trip. The trip, which was a
fundraiser for the women's basketball team, was really great! The planning
and preparation, the scenery, the weather, and the staff and friends that
participated made it one fantastic adventure! Carol Beckley, Colleen
Cairney

COPYING COSTS REDUCED

Costs of using copier machines placed by Printing/Graphics have been reduced
28 percent to .039 cents per copy. P/G Director Gary Anderson says the
reduction will show up in departments* September billings. His mandate has
been to charge enough to generate income to buy and place 10 new copiers
around campus and to overhaul and place several additional used machines.
That has now been done and the price reduced to produce only enough income
to cover operating expenses and purchases of new machines as the present
ones wear out.

WE'VE MOVED

The Telecourse Department has moved into CEN 235 located in the back left
corner of the library. Cynde Leathers can still be reached at ext. 2260.

Audiovisual Services has relocated to the basement of the Center Building,
CEN 15D. Phil Powers can be reached at ext. 2370.

FRIDAY

-"Affinity" (fusion rock), 12-noon to 1 p.m., Bristow Square
- Food Service BBQ, 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.,
- Ping-pong ball drop, Bristow Square, 12:15 p.m.

Don't miss the exciting ping-pdng ball drop,
will be dropped from a helicopter,
the balls are captured and turned in at the prize booth.

Over a thousand balls

Prizes will be awarded when



FAREWELL PLANNED

Join us in saying farewell to Vonnie Ross of Study Skills on Friday,
September 30, 2 to 3 p.m., CEN 468.
at ext. 2420.

Call Barbara Hasbrouck for details

RECEPTION FOR ARTISTS FRIDAY NIGHT

A public reception for the Art Department faculty whose exhibit opened
this week will take place Friday, September 30, 7 to 9:30 p.m., at the
Art Department Gallery. The exhibit, which runs through October 21,
includes works by 20 faculty members. Regular hours for viewing the
exhibition are Monday through Thursday, 8 a.m. to 10 p.m., and Friday, 8
a.m. to 5 p.m.

LITTLE SHOP OF HORRORS RETURNS TO LCC

The hilarious, award-winning musical "Little Shop of Horrors" returns to
the LCC stage September 30, October 1, 7 and 8, It's a zany romp

through a world where women sing fifties sha-la-la on street corners,

the hero just might get the girl, and a jive-talking plant with a very
unusual diet steals the show. Tickets are available at the LCC box

office, or at Marketplace Books in the Fifth Street Market. For more

information, call 726-2202.

September 29, 1986

MEMORANDUM

LCC WomenTO

FROM Jack Carter

Interim Presided

\

LEADERS PROJECTRE

I would like to encourage you to consider applying for the Leaders
Project—an outstanding leadership program for community college women that
is conducted by the National Institute for Leadership Development of the
Maricopa Community College system and co-sponsored by AAWCJC and the
League for Innovation.

Lane Community College has benefitted from having several of our employees
attend the Leaders program over the past several years, and we want to
make certain that we continue to encourage women at LCC to take advantage
of this opportunity.

LCC participants in the Leaders Project have been: Vivian Frellx-Hart,
Anne O'Brien, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, Joyce Hopps, Mabel Armstrong,
Anne Stewart, Diane Dann, Laura Weaver, Helen Hunter, Julie Baker, Linda
Loft, Sandy Ing, Judy Dresser, Sharon Thomas, and Marie Matsen.

I would like to share some of their perceptions about how the program has
helped them as a way of encouragement to you:

■The opportunity to meet women from across the country through the
Leaders Project was fantastic. For me, it was especially powerful to
combine two deeply held "loves": my Interest in women and women's
issues and my devotion to community colleges. Sharing community
college experiences with other women and exploring professional commit
ments provided one of the finest professional development experiences I
have known. Being a "Leader" has opened magical communication doors
throughout our sister institutions and reaffirmed my deep commitment to
women in community colleges." — Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts

"I encourage you to apply to the "Leaders Project."
opportunity to explore your career horizons and to network with an
exciting group of women from across the nation." — Sandy Ing

■My experience as a "Leader" this year has been one of great p>ersonal
and professional growth, arising from a challenging on-campus project
and a very stimulating week-long Leaders' workshop In Kansas City.
As a classified employee, I have particularly benefitted from practicing
leadership and decision-making skills as part of my on-campus project.
The Leaders Project would be of great value to any woman needing a
boost in self-confidence and more Incentive to become an effective

college administrator." — Marie Matsen

It is an excellent

"After attending the Leaders' training session in Pensacola, Florida, in
February of this year, I came away thoroughly impressed with the

We did in fact, as promised, learn ways to strengthen ourprogram,

leadership and management skills, and we did become aware of important
educational issues facing community colleges. But more Importantly, we

given the sense that we could make a difference in what happened
on our own college campuses. We all felt renewed as we felt the deep
respect of the organizers and trainers: these wonderful women had
total confidence In each person's ability to meet challenges and relayed
to us their personal concern for us. I left the conference uplifted and
excited about reaching new and higher goals and willing to try out the
new skills I had been taught. I urge faculty women to apply for this
opportunity—the experience can change the way you see yourself and
can change your life." — Sharon Thomas

were

Please consider this opportunity. You can get more information from any of
the Leaders alumnae listed above or from Larry Warford, League Representa
tive. or Helen Hunter (ext. 2360) who is coordinating this year's Leaders
Project.

Applications and information will be available at a Brown Bag session on
Friday, September 30, 12 noon, in the Board Room.


